
Our character, special vocation, 
and mission 

Dear Friends: 

I write to you six weeks in, and I 

am very quickly feeling at home, in the 

best possible ways. St Paul’s is every-

thing I expected and more — from the 

beautiful, great liturgy and music of 

Sundays — lifting hearts and souls to 

heavenly places — to the quiet, inti-

mate fellowship of weekday Masses, 

with the very same Real Presence of 

Jesus. Day by day I see faith in our 

Eucharistic King given flesh and life in 

countless corporeal works of mercy, as 

we feed and serve the very least of 

Christ’s brethren. 

And, just as importantly, the    

fellowship, dedication, and commit-

ment I encounter here is tangible and 

magnetic. This is a parish that loves 

her church, loves her Savior, and finds 

something life changing and life em-

powering within Catholic faith and 

practice.  

Interim periods should be uncom-

fortable — transition invites us to stare 

into mirrors and describe honestly 

what is reflected — and then imagine 

what we, with the help of God, could 

possibly come to see. The good work 

and good leadership that you have ex-

perienced over the last two years is 

evident, and you are stronger and 

healthier for it. Now it is time to be 

THE 

ST. PAUL’S PARISH SEEKS TO RESTORE ALL PEOPLE TO GOD AND TO EACH OTHER, THROUGH SACRAMENTAL 
WORSHIP AND CHRIST-LIKE LIVING. 

clear and solid in identity — clear 

about our character, special vocation, 

and mission. In a sea of other local 

churches — Episcopal or otherwise —  

we must pursue all that makes St. 

Paul’s different and special — and 

celebrate and rejoice in all that makes 

us unique.  

Six weeks is not long enough for 

me to answer specific questions about 

the present or future — either big or 

small. I have asked for patience from 

those with questions or suggestions 

about particular aspects of parish min-

istry or liturgy, while commending the 

passion and dedication beneath these 

conversations. All decisions need to be 
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made properly — well informed,    

collaborative, and with due prayer and 

discernment.  

I can, however, be clear about the 

mission of this place — or, in fact, any 

Anglo-Catholic urban parish. On   

September 13th I have an opportunity 

during the Adult Forum to share 

some of this with you, as well as gauge 

your ideas.  

But — briefly — I intend to talk 

about celebrating the Sacraments  

according to the traditional rites and 

rhythms of the Church, and offering 

to this city the beauty of holiness. Our 

faithfulness does not mean con-

formity, but instead offering worship 

that cannot easily be found elsewhere. 

These traditions are to be treasured, 

and heralded as our chief tool of evan-

gelism - not watered away.  

Second, I will recall Bishop    

Weston’s admonition: we cannot wor-

ship Jesus in the Tabernacle, if we do 

not pity Him in the slums. We are 

surrounded by children of Jesus who 

live in terrible need. Our faith in the 

Incarnation means working for hu-

man dignity, and alleviating human 

suffering — not only on our door-

steps, but nationally and international-

ly. If the beauty of our worship does 

not guide and push us into service and 

mission, then it is but idolatry. We 

meet Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament; 

we meet Jesus in those crying for our 

help. Can we turn away? 

If you are not yet familiar with the 

work of the Grate Patrol and Commis-

sion on Mission, then I urge you to 

make that a priority. There are oppor-

tunities here to become directly in-

volved in a feeding ministry that 

touches the lives of hundreds of local 

people each weekend. These opportu-

nities are flexible, and all kinds of 

tasks wait for your help. If you have 

not yet participated in service ministry 

then I invite you to try something 

new. When we do the work of Jesus 
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we find a peculiar form of happiness 

— a spiritual joy which the world can-

not give — and a different way of un-

derstanding our own lives. Perhaps 

we can all find here at St Paul’s a per-

spective above and beyond this frantic 

world of careers, numbers, promo-

tions, and profit — a sense of some-

thing so much bigger than me and all 

that seems so important. 

Third, I will talk about the im-

portance of formation — that mysteri-

ous process of growing more fully into 

the life of Christ; deepening our par-

ticipation within His Body. For those 

of you with weary memories of stern 

childhood Sunday Schools — do not 

worry! Nobody will be asked to memo-

rize Paul’s missionary journeys.  But I 

will be asking each and every one of 

you to look closely at your own sense 

of belonging in this place — your gifts 

and skills, and the specific, individual 

ways in which God calls you to serve. 

Make no mistake about it: you are 

here for a reason, and we are each 

called to make a particular offering of 

ourselves. 

If our souls are to mature, we 

must take seriously this work of 

Christian growth. Spiritual maturing 

— the work of experiencing God — 

finds no end, until that day comes 

when our striving may cease, and we 

too behold the beauty of the Vision 

Glorious.  

As a parish we nurture spiritual 

maturity by grounding our work and 

our worship in teaching catholic faith 

and practice. Please take advantage of 

opportunities to be with other mem-

bers of your church family this fall, 

and learn about Jesus Christ. In wor-

ship, in service and in formation not 

only do we find our faith and sense of 

belonging deepen, but also a growth 

which pulls and stretches — and 

which challenges all things to be made 

new. As we grow together we surprise 

ourselves — and find ways to name 

and live alongside anything which 

divides, without denting that funda-

mental unity which lives at the heart 

of our fellowship 

There is no place for stasis in 

Christian community — no home for 

inertia, no clinging onto beloved 

memories of the past. We now ap-

proach a season of contemplating our 

future, while remaining rooted in and 

strengthened by our identity and tradi-

tions. Your church needs you now 

more than ever: I pray that, collective-

ly, our spiritual lives may deepen, and 

our sense of purpose broaden, as we 

discern where God now leads Anglo-

Catholic mission and witness. 

Please do not hesitate to contact 

me directly, if there are any ways in 

which I may be of service to you. I 

welcome meetings, coffees, meals, 

visits with parishioners and            

...celebrating the Sacraments according to the traditional rites and rhythms of 

the Church, and offering to this city the beauty of holiness….These traditions 

are to be treasured, and heralded as our chief tool of evangelism...  

We are surrounded by children of Jesus who live in terrible need. Our faith in 

the Incarnation means working for human dignity, and alleviating human suffer-

ing — not only on our doorsteps, but nationally and internationally...We meet 

Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament; we meet Jesus in those crying for our help.  

worshippers for any reason, and look 

forward to establishing and building 

relationships with each of you over the 

months ahead. 

 

 

Yours in Christ’s service, 

Fr. Richard 
 

    
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Middle East Ministries Update 

Ann Korky, Commission on Mission 

For nearly a decade, St. Paul’s has 

supported two of the humanitarian 

institutions of the Episcopal Church in 

the Holy Land-the al-Ahli Arab Hospi-

tal in Gaza and St. Savior’s School in 

Zarka, Jordan.  Last July, we hosted a 

visit from Anne Lynn, President of the 

US charity through which our dona-

tions flow, the American Friends of 

the Episcopal Diocese of Jerusalem, or 

AFEDJ.  In an evening presentation, 

Anne provided an update on what is 

being accomplished with our funding 

to an audience of nearly 20, including 

our new Rector and a number of    

Vestry members.  Her remarks were 

based on an extended visit she made to 

the region last spring during which 

she was able to spend time at both the 

hospital and the school. 

 

Al-Ahli 

Getting to Gaza is a feat in itself, 

as it requires special permission from 

the Israeli authorities and the willing-

ness to travel in a zone still much  

devastated from the fighting between 

Israel and Hamas that took place in 

the summer of 2014.  Over 1.8 million 

Palestinians live in Gaza, a strip of 

land along the Mediterranean between 

Israel and Egypt that in area is about 

twice the size of the District of Colum-

bia.  The civilian population lives in 

conditions of isolation and poverty.  

Travel into and out of Gaza is tightly 

restricted.  Unemployment is ram-

pant, and public utilities like electrici-

ty, water and sewage rarely function. 

In the midst of this, al-Ahli Hos-

pital stands as an oasis of caring and 

calm.  The only independent hospital 

in Gaza and the last Christian-

affiliated one, al-Ahli treats all in    

medical need without regard to ethnic-

ity, religion or ability to pay.  Its com-

pound is centered around a small    

garden that offers patients a respite 

from the chaos and destruction 

around them. 

Among its most important pro-

grams is a clinic that treats severely 

underweight children, those who  

suffer from “failure to thrive.”  With 

food and water both difficult to access, 

the program treats 200 children every 

three months.  Underlying medical 

conditions are diagnosed and         

addressed, and the children leave this 

free clinic with supplies of food and 

water to take home.  Treatment costs 

$200 per child.   

Al-Ahli’s orthopedic clinic pro-

vides long term care and rehabilita-

tion to people injured in the fighting 

in 2014.  The burn unit continues to 

receive new patients, many of them 

children, as families now rely on open 

fires for cooking and candles for light.  

In both cases, al-Ahli seeks to provide 

holistic treatment, offering psycholog-

ical counseling to individuals and fam-

ilies traumatized by last year’s hostili-

ties as well as offering patients sup-

plies of food and water. 

Many Gazans cannot easily get to 

al-Ahli, so the hospital has developed a 

mobile clinic that goes out twice week-

ly to assess patients’ needs on the spot 

and then brings them in for treat-

ment.  Described as the “backbone” of 

medical care in Gaza, the mobile   

clinic serves 500 patients a month at a 

cost of $21 a person.  St. Paul’s dona-

tions have helped to fund this service, 

one of al-Ahli’s three most important 

programs. 

Diocesan Archbishop Suheil 

Dawani identifies al-Ahli as one of his 

top priorities among the institutions 

he oversees.  Anne Lynn described his 

commitment to sustaining its model 

of compassionate care.  As one of the 

last Christian institutions in Gaza, the 

hospital and its staff stand everyday as 

witnesses to our shared values in an 

environment too often dominated by 

acts of violence and hatred.  The 

parish’s financial support helps make 

that possible. 

St. Savior’s School 

Located in a gritty industrial town 

north of Jordan’s capital Amman, St. 

Underweight and Malnutrition                 Orthopedic Clinic                         Mobile Free Clinic   

               Clinic 
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Savior’s offers an academically rigor-

ous curriculum to its 380 students, 

grades K-12.  Classrooms are coeduca-

tional.  Muslim and Christian children 

study side-by-side, learning lessons of 

mutual understanding and respect as 

well as language, math, science, histo-

ry and other academic subjects. 

But what makes the school stand-

out is its commitment to mainstream-

ing blind and low vision students in 

its regular classrooms.  St. Savior’s 

was the first in Jordan to pioneer this 

approach, a radical departure from 

traditional cultural norms that had 

generally not provided people with 

disabilities access to formal education.  

Today 20% of St. Savior’s students 

have impaired sight, of whom half are 

blind.  Overall the Diocese has been in 

the forefront of providing diagnosis, 

treatment and educational opportuni-

ties to people with disabilities.  This is 

true at St. Savior’s, the Institute for 

the Deaf in Salt, Jordan, and the Prin-

cess Basma Center in East Jerusalem, 

the only provider of services to chil-

dren with cerebral palsy, autism and 

similar conditions in the West Bank. 

Anne Lynn summed up the effect 

of St. Paul’s impact on St. Savior’s 

School this way.  “St. Paul’s has 

changed the trajectory of the school, 

not just the lives of individual stu-

dents.”  She noted that it was not only 

a matter of the individual improve-

ments funded, from a new floor and 

kitchen appliances for the kindergar-

ten to classroom furniture to renovat-

ed lavatories that are safe and sanitary 

for the students’ use.  The confidence 

that St. Paul’s placed in the ability of 

the school’s headmistress, Dua’a 

Bisharat, to put its donations to good 

use allowed her to demonstrate to the 

Diocese of Jerusalem’s leadership how 

much can be accomplished in a truly 

challenging environment.  Archbish-

op Dawani has now identified St. Sav-

ior’s, together with al-Ahli, among  the 

Diocese’s highest priority institutions. 

Challenges remain nonetheless.  

Refugees from the crisis in neighbor-

ing Syria have flooded into Jordan, 

including to Zarka.  Increased compe-

tition for housing, food and jobs has 

raised prices and depressed wages, 

making it increasingly difficult for St. 

Savior’s parents to pay their children’s 

tuition.  While modest by US stand-

ards, the $1,500 a year cost can be 

prohibitive, forcing some parents to 

withdraw their daughters from the 

school to allow their sons to continue 

their studies.  A year ago we learned 

of two sisters at St. Savior’s whose 

future at the school was at risk for pre-

cisely this reason.  Dua’a refused to 

allow the girls to leave.  A number of 

parishioners joined other donors to 

raise the necessary funds to keep the 

girls (pictured in the previous column) 

in school.  We expect this scenario to 

play out again when school resumes 

this fall. 

Both St. Savior’s and al-Ahli con-

tinue to achieve remarkable results; 

both continue to need substantial out-

side support.  Much of the funding the 

Commission on Mission sends abroad 

comes from voluntary, designated do-

nations from individual parishioners.  

We know from Anne Lynn’s visit that 

the funds we have provided have been 

used to excellent effect, and we may 

have the opportunity to see so for our-

selves on a pilgrimage trip in late 

2016.  In the meantime if you would 

like to help, please make your dona-

tion by check payable to St. Paul’s with 

either “Gaza hospital” or “St. Savior’s 

School” on the memo line.   

Your generosity will make a real 

difference in the lives of people in a 

region where violence and fanaticism 

seem ever on the rise while sending a 

message of solidarity to our fellow 

Episcopalians who continue to carry 

out Our Lord’s work in the very places 

where He taught and healed.       

  

    
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Growing Together through Doubt and Faith 

Your 2015 Stewardship Commit-

tee is hard at work! We (Roy Byrd, 

Charlene Mui, Jonathan Murnick, 

Ashley Proctor, and Jeanne Smith, 

Chair) have asked for and received 

helpful input from our clergy and 

have done some important back-

ground reading and discussion from 

the works of Henri Nouwen to give us 

a shared understanding of the power 

of rejecting fear and embracing joy. In 

the process, we have discovered that 

our little group is a lot like our con-

gregation as a whole: eclectic! We are 

in a variety of places on our spiritual 

journeys and we understand that this 

is true for the parish as a whole.  

An Invitation! To demonstrate the 

scope of the committee’s variety, we 

offer below what two of us have writ-

ten about where they are in their jour-

neys. We also invite you to submit a 

vignette from your own journey, per-

haps from the point of view of why St. 

Paul’s is important in your life. De-

pending upon the response, we would 

like to share a number of them—with 

or without attribution, as you 

choose—in the weekly eBlast, as in-

serts in the Sunday leaflet, or in the 

October Epistle. We’re hoping to dis-

cover that all of us at St. Paul’s can 

grow together in faith no matter what 

doubts assail us. Please send your 

submission to the committee  

jeannesmith2430@gmail.com. We 

will also place a box in the atrium to 

receive submissions from those who 

prefer to remain anonymous.  

Watch! the eBlasts and Sunday 

notices to come as we prepare to 

launch the 2015 Campaign at the 

Feast of Dedication on October 4, 

2015. 

My name is Ashley Proctor. I am 

married to Hannah, and we have two 

sons and a daughter, seven, five and 

almost two. I am the son of a Baptist 

pastor, which means the Church is in 

my DNA. Though I have left the Bap-

tist church of my youth, I have not left 

my core commitments to the Gospel 

of Jesus Christ. If anything, my wan-

derings away from my family’s tradi-

tion over fifteen years ago have only 

been strengthened as I have discov-

ered other customs, habits, signs, and 

symbols in the greater Tradition. 

I am eternally grateful for the 

upbringing I received. I grew up 

steeped in prayer and the scriptures. I 

know how important it is to see Chris-

tian faith lived out. Now that I have 

children, I want to pass down a Chris-

tian tradition that values not only indi-

vidual prayer and reading of scripture, 

but also the sacraments and a book of 

common prayers shared and prayed 

by an entire community of faith with-

in a wider Communion. 

I am excited to be a part of a 

church that knows its past but is not 

necessarily stuck there. St. Paul’s is 

simultaneously a sacred place that is 

looking forward but looking backward 

while living into a dynamic, vibrant 

tradition of the church catholic. We at 

St. Paul’s share in a rich tradition that 

stretches from Saints Paul, Augus-

tine, and Aquinas and Archbishops 

Ramsey and Williams, to C.S. Lewis, 

G.K. Chesterton, Cardinal Newman, 

Barbara Brown-Taylor, Lauren Win-

ner and N.T. Wright.  

With this rich history comes a 

responsibility, a responsibility that 

requires time and financing. We are 

all called by virtue of our baptism to 

die to ourselves, take up our crosses 

and follow the One who died to take 

away the sin of the world as we hear 

proclaimed during the Mass. We are 

called to live cruciform lives, a life 

given out in sacrifice. In that paradox 

of living our fullest by death, we learn 

that the most cruciform way to live is 

to give all that we have. And it is these 

questions I ask myself. What does St. 

Paul’s mean to me? What does cruci-

form living look like as it translates 

into giving to my parish? 

My name is Jonathan Murnick. I 

am married to Simona, and we have 

two children—Maddy and Nico—who 

sing in the Boys' and Girls' Choirs. 

To be completely honest, I am not 

always sure if I belong at St. Paul's, or 

even in the church at all. I admire 

Design by Maddy Murnick 

mailto:jeannesmith2430@gmail.com
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Co-editors Note:  This is the start of a new 

series of articles from various parishioners 

serving in St. Paul’s ministries 

Sylvia:  I have been boiling eggs 

once a month for about a year and got 

started by responding to a request in 

the Epistle. For some months I boiled 

eggs on my own and enjoyed the quiet 

time and sense of accomplishment 

when a weekend's worth of Grate Pa-

trol breakfast eggs were done and 

stored in the refrigerator.  Then when 

a St. Paul's friend volunteered to set 

up the paper bags, we coordinated our 

schedules and have since shared the 

two tasks.  It is fun to do these two 

parts of the Grate Patrol breakfast 

bags together, the timing is flexible, 

and it's very rewarding to play a role in 

providing a tangible element of the 

Grate Patrol ministry to our commu-

nity -- a small, beautiful, nutritious, 

simple hard-boiled egg. 

Wayne:  I serve as a Grate Patrol 

egg boiler because Jesus asked us to 

feed the hungry.   I can do this task 

because its flexibility works with my 

schedule.  I also enjoy tangible re-

sults:  from our pots to the bags to the 

client.  It feels real...working with your 

hands with visible results.   I keep 

coming back because the need doesn't 

go away. 

Cathy:  When our Salvation Army 

Meals work concluded, I needed an-

other way to serve others.  The words 

of St Matthew’s Gospel 37-40 have 

always called to me as to so many oth-

ers:   

“Lord, when did we see you hungry 
and feed you, or thirsty and give you 
something to drink? 
When did we see you a stranger and 
invite you in, or needing clothes and 
clothe you? 
When did we see you sick or in prison 
and go to visit you?” 
The King will reply,  “Truly I tell you, 
whatever you did for one of the least 
of these brothers and sisters of mine, 
you did for me.” 

Like Wayne and Sylvia, it is some-

thing special to prepare the eggs 

which are so symbolic and sustaining 

of life.  We are also part of a greater 

whole – the team of teams that make 

up the St. Paul’s K Street Grate Patrol, 

working with the sandwich preparers, 

those who put the condiments in the 

bags, those who set up the bags, those 

who do the purchasing, and those who 

deliver the breakfast bags on Saturday 

and Sunday mornings.  

    

I Serve—I am a Grate Patrol Egg Boiler! 

many members of this parish and how 

the Holy Spirit works through them: 

Tina Mallett and her work with the 

Grate Patrol; Robert Eikel and his dedi-

cation to children's formation; our 

clergy and their daily attention to our 

needs as a parish. I wish I felt the 

same certainty in my own life, but I 

don't. 

Last fall I went to the Jesus Train 

series of lectures and discussions. I 

participated in the discussions a little, 

but I was often quiet. I felt that every-

one else experienced Jesus in ways that 

I did not. At the end of the program, 

the question of confirmation arose. I 

met with Father Dominique and ex-

plained that while I wanted to feel 

committed to a life in Christ, I didn't 

feel "all in.” He assured me that want-

ing to feel committed was already a 

valid and important step toward com-

mitment, and he encouraged me to 

get confirmed. 

I did get confirmed this past 

spring. I think it was valuable, but I 

am still uncertain if it was a life-

changing experience for me. I want to 

feel the love and strength of God in 

my heart, and I admire the people 

here who do. I feel certain that serving 

in this community, and participating 

in its sacramental life, is the right way 

to nurture that desire. 

 

 

    

Growing Together, continued 
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Rector’s Forum — Fall 2015 

September 13    

“Visioning a New Year”    

 Fr. Richard 

 

September 20    

No Forum  

(Grate Patrol Gathering) 

 

September 27    

“Who am I? Human identity and 

location in the poetry of Dietrich 

Bonhoffer”  

 Fr. Justin Lewis-Anthony  

       Associate Dean of Students and  

       Direcctor of Anglican Studies, VTS 

October 4    

No Forum 

(Parish Rally Day) 

 

October 11    

“Because You Really Are Still You: 

David Foster Wallace and the 

Quest for an Authentic Self”  

 Fr. Jeff 

 

October 18    

No Forum 

(Installation of Fr. Richard at E&B)  

 

October 25    

“Anchoritic Spirituality: Praying 

with Julian of Norwich” — 

 Donyelle McCray, J.D. Th.D  

        Assistant Processor Homiletics and  

        Director of the Office of Multicultural 

        Ministries, VTS 

November 1    

No Forum 

(Festal Fellowship/Coffee Hours) 

   

November 8   

“Christians and Wills”  

  Fr. Randall McQuinn 

 

November 15  

“The Spirituality behind the Art 

of Stained Glass” — 

  Pamela Bogdonovich 

 

November 22   

“What Colour is your Advent?”  

  Fr. Jeff 

 

November 29    

No Forum (Thanksgiving Holiday) 

December 6   

“Advent Antiphons” 

 Fr. Richard 

 

December 13   

“Praying with Mary through 

Poetry” 

 Kathleen Staudt, PhD.  

      Adjunct Faculty MDiv Program and 

      DMin in Christian Spirituality, VTS 

 

December 20    

"God Sent His Son: Theology 

for Christmas"  

 Fr. Peter Pham 

 

December 27    

No Forum (Christmastide) 

To begin the new program year, 

Father Jeff is organizing a middle 

school youth group, and will be offer-

ing youth confirmation class as the 

starting point towards that effort.  Par-

ticipants will be eligible for confirma-

tion by Easter 2016. 

What is planned is a weekly meet-

ing on Sunday evenings after Even-

song and Benediction.  Each gathering 

will include dinner (pizza, hamburg-

ers and hotdogs, etc.) followed by a 

formation/confirmation class.  The 

curriculum for the course is very 

much an interactive group discussion 

and participation model, so the classes 

will be formational, while at the same 

time being somewhat lighthearted and 

fun.   

All youth are welcome to partici-

pate in the group regardless of wheth-

er or not they wish to be confirmed or 

are members of the parish.  Friends of 

participants and other visitors will be 

warmly welcomed.  Also, please know 

that the term “middle school” is being 

used loosely, and high school-aged 

youth who desire confirmation would 

also be welcome to participate. 

In addition to these weekly gath-

erings, there will also be some sort of 

a fun outing each month.  These could 

be just about anything the group 

would like to do, and would also be 

open to any youth wishing to partici-

pate. 

Middle School 

Youth Group — 

Fr. Jeff Hual 

Mark your calendars:  August 30 

Middle School Youth Group 

Planning Session following Even-

song & Benediction 
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Our adult formation program 

known as Pilgrims continues its sab-

batical this year, and so the Jesus 

Train is back! All aboard! Consider 

letting yourself be taken for a ride—a 

ride with unparalleled purpose. This 

is about adult formation, of course, 

but, above all, this is about an experi-

ence, a personal experience of Christ.  

FAQs 

Who is invited? Everyone. Every-

one should find something of interest 

and be enriched and have an experi-

ence: 

 Persons unfamiliar with but in-

terested in Christ and the Chris-

tian life. 

 Adults who would like to be bap-

tized. 

 Baptized Christians from other 

parts of the Church who would 

like to be confirmed or officially 

received into this part of the 

Church known as Episcopal.  

 Life-long, church-going Episcopa-

lians who simply would like to 

engage faith afresh. 

 

When will this take place?  

Wednesdays, September 30 —

November 4. [Note: Week 5, instead of 

the Wednesday evening gathering on 

October 28, we will have a special half

-day retreat on Saturday (October 31)] 

How will the evenings be struc-

tured? From 6:40 p.m.to 8:55 p.m.: a 

meal, a presentation, a coffee break, 

small groups, and closing prayer. 

What if I attended last year? May 

I attend again? Absolutely! In fact, 

when necessary, there will be a sec-

ond, parallel track of new topics. 

Must I participate the entire 6-

weeks? Only if you are preparing for 

Baptism, or Confirmation or reception 

into the Episcopal Church. Of course, 

all are encouraged to participate in as 

much as possible, because our wish is 

that you be maximally enriched. 

What themes will be explored and 

who will be presenting? ). 

 September 30  
Track 1 & II:  Christianity? Really? 
  Fr. Jeff 
 
 Wednesday, October 7  
Track I: Who is Jesus?  
  Fr. Jeff 
Track II : Who is Mary? 
  Fr. Dominique  
 
 Wednesday, October 14 
Track I& II:  
What is the Oxford Movement 
  Prof. John Orens 
 
 Wednesday, October 21  
Track I: What about this Holy Spirit?  
  Fr. Tony Lewis 
Track II: The Book of Common Prayer 
  Fr. Richard 
   
 Saturday, October 31 
Our Lady and Daily Life 
  Br. Steven, CR 
 
 Wednesday, November 4 
Track I & I : Proclaiming the Gospel 
  Fr. Richard 

   

Fellowship, teaching, sharing, and 

prayer: what is there not to like? Con-

sider it. You have nothing to lose, and 

only to gain… Questions? Contact Fr. 

Dominique at 202-337-2020, ext. 11 or 

peridans@stpauls-kst.com. 

Adult Formation—Fall 2015: 

Jesus Train: 

journeying to the heart of God 
For anyone who is interested in 

participating, there will be a planning 

meeting for both youth and parents 

following Evensong and Benediction 

on August 30.  Parents, please bring 

your family calendars with you so 

that we may make our plans.  For 

further information, please contact 

Father Jeff at hual@stpauls-kst.com.  
 

    

Scheduled to 

Kickoff Sept 13! 

mailto:peridans@stpauls-kst.com
mailto:hual@stpauls-kst.com


10 | T H E  E P I S T L E  O F  S A I N T  P A U L ’ S  P A R I S H   

It is such a blessing to witness the gifts 

I have been given in seeing God’s 

Grace in the support I have received 

from you – my St. Paul’s Family. My 

heart is filled with gratitude for the 

outpouring of love and support that 

Thank You, St. Paul’s! 

Earlier this year Vestry signaled 

openness to blessing same sex rela-

tionships, in line with certain key cri-

teria and the policy of our bishop and 

the national church, whilst acknowl-

edging the canonical responsibilities 

of the rector in determining next 

steps. 

 Much has happened since then 

— namely the call and arrival of a new 

rector, the Supreme Court ruling, and 

General Convention 2015 in Utah. 

Those of you who follow church news 

will know that General Convention 

passed new resolutions in regard to 

same sex unions.  

 Our earlier discernment included 

the intention to act in harmony with 

the spirit and discernment of the Epis-

copal Church. So next we discern how, 

as a parish, we are called to incorpo-

rate and reflect this intention, given 

recent developments — building on 

the principles already discerned, and 

without, we hope, inducing issue fa-

tigue. To begin, Canon Paul Cooney 

(Diocesan Canon to the Ordinary) will 

present on this year's General Con-

vention and key decisions — includ-

ing those relating to blessings and 

marriages, and corresponding liturgi-

cal resources. Paul will be with 

us Wednesday 16th September at 6:30 

pm following Mass at 6pm. We en-

courage as many as possible of you to 

attend.  

 

    

Same Sex 

Blessings & 

Parish Policy 

From The Rector & Senior Warden 

has been shared with me before and 

during my ordination to the Sacred 

Order of Priests on 9 July 2015. Please 

accept this expression of my apprecia-

tion for your years of love and sup-

port.  I am so very grateful for you! 

Bernard Anderson 

St. Paul's has supported the Bish-

op Walker School  library, chapel, mu-

sic, educational and grounds pro-

grams, and the Commission on Mis-

sion ("CoM") has made BWS one of 

our official mission areas. Last Advent 

St. Paul's raised funds to purchase the 

entire Scholastic Science Trio Series, 

classroom materials that engage read-

ers at three levels on 20 scientific top-

ics.  With the addition of a sixth grade, 

this fall marks the launch of its mid-

dle school, the final phase of BWS 

development into a pre-K through 

eighth grade program.  

As the school is resumes in Sep-

tember, can you help out by donating 

back-to-school sup-

plies such as primary 

and colored pencils, 

pencil erasers, colorful/neon construc-

tion paper, masking tape, glue sticks, 

ruled filler paper, 1-inch binders, 

globes, student dictionaries, and Span-

ish/English dictionaries, among other 

necessary items.   Please check out a 

more complete wish list at bishop-

walkerschool.org. (Classes average 

about 15 students.) There will be a box 

for donated supplies near the baptis-

mal font at the back of the church up 

through Sunday, September 19. BWS. 

Thanks in advance for your generosity. 

    

Back-to-School Supplies for the Bishop 

Walker School – Can you Help?   

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hk0Sis6bLNseYwoskaEk7DKN1vWbCsB5av378d_Q-QbhsYaCZAm07vIJmZLi8eFin6LtUvO9CW8tDqDWElIyA2Z-mbwhSLbGp3B6ndaGVor0rSuMgC9zgWd40G8U3roHrm_LJOSuhfmTzLOByW64ztgQn8XgD2AY7CpXCcSXYGblqaRyBzACkg==&c=7pcn4hE3hSFD5C5u0V8r1gfVOPo0OKGlf1yPzqqkR
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hk0Sis6bLNseYwoskaEk7DKN1vWbCsB5av378d_Q-QbhsYaCZAm07vIJmZLi8eFin6LtUvO9CW8tDqDWElIyA2Z-mbwhSLbGp3B6ndaGVor0rSuMgC9zgWd40G8U3roHrm_LJOSuhfmTzLOByW64ztgQn8XgD2AY7CpXCcSXYGblqaRyBzACkg==&c=7pcn4hE3hSFD5C5u0V8r1gfVOPo0OKGlf1yPzqqkR
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UPCOMING BIRTHDAYS AT ST. PAUL’S PARISH   

SEPTEMBER  ON K STREET 

SPECIAL SERVICES/ 

MAJOR FEAST DAYS 

 

Sunday, September  13 

10:15 a.m.:  Blessing of  Back Packs 

(immediately following 9 am Mass) 

 

11:15 am: Commissioning of CGS 

teachers and blessing of materials at 

Solemn Mass. 

 

Monday, September 21: Saint        

Matthew, the Apostle 

Regular Weekday Schedule 

 

Sunday, September 27: Saint Michael 

and All Angels 

Regular Sunday Schedule 

 

  

1 | Charles Miller 

 
2 | Vincent Chiriboga 
 John Presley 
 Ann Schnorrenberg 

 
3 | Susan Granum 
 Wallace Spaulding 

  
5 | Jonathan Coleman 

  
6 | Katherine Dirks 
 Elizabeth Koontz 
 Ted Pawlik 
 Shelley Thompson 

 
7 | Burton Gifford 
 
9 | Michael Freeland 
              Geoffrey Peckham 

 

11 | Diana Ogilvie 

  
17 | Kimberley Browning 

  
18 | Sidney Bakke, Jr. 

 
19 | Josef Simpson 

 
21 | Austin Bakke 

  
22 | Jonathan Doster 
 Bryan Marcus 

 
24 | Enogene Ajueyitsi 
 Benjamin Coleman 

  
28 | Monique Grant 

  
29 | Chip Heath 

 

Help us help our neighbors:  Please consider joining us in: 
Grate Patrol – Delivery of Breakfast to Washington’s homeless population 

 Food Preparation:  Friday afternoons, Contact Ann Korky :                         
akkorky@gmail.com   

 Food Delivery: 5:30am each Saturday & Sunday, Contact Glenn Marsh:  
gmarsh338@outlook.com 

 Bag Set-up:  Anytime before 2pm Friday; Contact Tina Mallett (202-965-
9324 or tmallett14@gmail.com). 

Food Drive for the Foggy Bottom Food Pantry—Cuts in the Federal food stamp 
program make food pantries even more essential.  Cans of fruit, vegetables or 
other non-perishable items can be placed in the basket near the baptismal font. 
 

DONATIONS 

NEEDED 
Cuts in the federal food stamp        

program make food pantries all the 

more essential. Our food drive for 

the Foggy Bottom Food Pantry    

continues. Cans of fruit, vegetables 

or other non-perishable items can be 

placed in the basket near the        

baptismal font. 

mailto:Marsh_Glenn@emc.com
mailto:tmallett@si.edu


SAINT PAUL’S PARISH 
K STREET — WASHINGTON 
 
2430 K Street NW 202.337.2020 

Washington, D.C.  20037 http://www.stpauls-kst.com 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

 

 

Remember to mark your Calendar:   

Blessing of Backpacks and Commissioning of CGS Teachers: Sunday, September 13 

The Three Archangels and Tobias 

Francesco Botticini 1470 


